The Riviera HOMEOWNERS NEWSLETTER

JANUARY, 1976
President, Tom Nosek
375-5119

64th EDITION
Editor, Pam Popovich
375-8729

Riviera Homeowners Association GENERAL MEETING MONDAY, JANUARY 12th 8:00 P.M.

PARKWAY SCHOOL CAFETORIUM

CRIME: HOW MUCH, WHAT KIND, AND WHAT YOU CAN DO ABOUT IT IN THE RIVIERA...

Don Hartel, of the Torrance Police Department will tell us about the department's objectives in the Neighborhood Watch program. Learn how to help yourself and your neighbors reduce crime in the area. Methods of discouraging burglars, vandals, and other no-goods in the Riviera will be described. Mr. Hartel will answer questions on the Torrance Police Department's methods of crime prevention and detection in the Riviera.

Issues and Information of Importance to the Riviera



Letter from the President

THE HOMEOWNERS TEAM

Avid collectors of our newsletter might remember that in my first column, at the start of last year, I pondered the question of the character of the association's biggest upcoming problem. After nearly a year of working with the association, I'm convinced that it's most certainly Monday night football and Howard Cosell. First and ten means that on the first Monday of the month, we'll have ten people or so at the general meeting. Monday night football has ended, but we felt its impact and I therefore feel it's appropriate to couch this message in topical terms.

We have started a new year and I want to express my thanks to the RHA Board for their work during the year and let all the members know of their fine team play.

What kind of a team does the association have working for it? Well, since part of the purpose is to defend homeowners rights and interests, you football fans might well view the board as the star defensive outfit of the Torrance league. The front line of the board consisted of Rosalie Woodward, Barbara Sorensen, Millie Schoenberg, and Kay Lahey. This "Frolicsome Foursome" was weakened when star player Rosalie Woodward jumped to the powerful City Staff team in midseason, but their work held the opposition in check. Middle linebacker, Spence Willens, the first VP, is responsible for plugging holes on crucial plays (to say nothing of his dentistry) and he's flanked by Jerry Galuhn and Tony Kriss in the linebacking position. Jerry, who has monitored construction activity in the Riviera, prevents the opposition from building up on the weak side.

In the defensive secondary, Steve Igo played man-to-man on the Planning Commission until mid season, when he had to leave the team, but Harry DeMeire moved over from right cornerback to cover this zone. Dave Sargent roamed the backfield while strong safety, Joe Clukey, our airport chairman, guarded against aerial attack by the long bomb from the Airport Commission team.

There you have our all-star team. It's been an interesting season with some wins and some losses, but, as they say, we're building for the future. We'll be drafting for this year soon and I invite all interested in the work of the RHA to let me know if you'd like to work with us in 1976 as a potential board member. In addition, plan to make some of the upcoming general meetings, where you can hear the team coach recite some memorable Rockne speeches during the halftime intermission.

My thanks again to the board, and best wishes to the Riviera for the new year. \bigcirc

Coach Tom Nosek